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Narcissus 

óCraigton Choristerô 

 

Narcissus óCraigton 

Choristerô, one of my 

own hybrids, is in full 

flower now. 

Unfortunately due to 

our low light levels 

the stems of all the 

winter flowering 

bulbs are drawn up in 

a futile attempt to find 

better light. There is a 

solution, that is to 

move to central Japan, 

or similar lower 

latitude, where winter 

light levels are high 

and Narcissus flower 

on beautiful short 

stems. To see this 

click the link to the 

forum and see how 

well Narcissus óCraigton Choristerô grows for  Tatsuo Y . 

 

 
Studying the many Narcissus flowering in the sand beds highlights how promiscuous this group are as there are so 

many variations. The keen-eyed can spot Narcissus romieuxii, romieuxii var mesatlanticus, albidus foliosus, 

óCamoroô among the many variations and hybrids that these forms have given rise to in our bulb houses.  

http://www.srgc.net/forum/index.php?topic=15924.0


 
A closer view to look for the subtle variations of this hybrid swarm. 

 

 
I like this hybrid for the way its longer petals stand out around the corona like a star ï note the yellow style and 

filaments. 



 
Those with more yellow generally indicate Narcissus romieuxii as one of the parents ïthe style and filaments are 

also the same colour but other features suggest it is a hybrid. 

 
Narcissus romieuxii 



 
 

 

It is not only the 

plants and flowers that 

struggle with this low 

light it makes it very 

difficult for me to take 

good pictures. There 

are various ways to 

tackle such low light - 

one is to use a tripod 

to hold the camera 

steady which will 

allow a long exposure 

but it is not possible 

for me to focus in on 

the individual flowers 

in the mass plantings 

from a tripod so for 

the majority of 

pictures I take the 

camera is hand held. 

Hand holding a 

camera leads to 

problems of sharpness 

so no matter how steady you think your hand is, there will be movement, which will become most noticeable at low 

shutter speeds.  



 
One adaptation I have used when appropriate for many years is to place a sheet of grey card behind the subject to 

isolate the subject from a distracting background. 

 


